TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 11 FEBRUARY 2020 AT 7.00 PM
AT THE BEN CLEUCH CENTRE, TILLICOULTRY
Present – Jane Edwards (JE), Ewart McAuslane (EMcA), Robert McClelland (RMcC), Ian Millar (IM), Elma Mitchell (EM), Alex Robertson (AR), Cammy Robertson (CR) , Damian Sherwood-Johnson (DS-J), Mick Taylor (MT), Melanie White (MW) and Elizabeth Young (EY).

In attendance – Councillor Donald Balsillie, Councillor Martha Benny, Graeme Finlay (Principal Planner, Planning & Economic Development, Development & Environment, Clackmannanshire Council), PC James Miller, and two members of the public, Ronald Beveridge and David Foss.
Apologies – Ian Gordon (IG) and Robert McAulay (RMcA).
Police report – copies of PC Miller’s monthly report will be placed on the CC notice boards.  He advised us that PC Stevie Carrie is being promoted to sergeant, and we will be advised about his replacement once the position has been filled.
Local Development Plan presentation – Following his drop-in session at the Ben Cleuch Centre in the afternoon, Graeme Finlay went through Clacks Council’s proposals and asked for the CC to e-mail our views on these to him following our meeting in March.  ACTION: all CCs to e-mail their opinions to MW by 10 March.
Graeme also confirmed that the application for 240 homes to be erected at land to the north of Blackfaulds Street and Wardlaw Street has been withdrawn but that a new/revised application is expected to be lodged. 
Minutes of January 2020 meeting – proposed by IM and seconded by MT. 
Matters arising (not on the Action List) – 

Hogmanay Hoolie: RMcC and EM have decided against running one this year in Coalsnaughton, one of the reasons being the deteriorating condition of the hall.

Notice boards: we will attempt to keep the Sterling Mills board free of any business advertising; DS-J would prefer us to use the one in the Main Street for this purpose.  ACTION: impartiality to be discussed at a future meeting.
Action List – not discussed due to insufficient time.

Treasurer’s report – EMcA -
EDF events grant: all CCs present approved £250 towards this year’s Tillicoultry Community Week.
Secretary’s report – MW - 
Speed reduction and pedestrian facilities in Coalsnaughton: Alan Murray, team leader of Clacks Council’s Traffic & Transportation, has arranged to meet with us plus the local residents who had contacted his office direct, on 24 February at Coalsnaughton Village Hall, to go through his initial proposal and to hear our views;

JCCF meeting: scheduled for 27 February at Alva Academy (7.00 pm to 9.00 pm);
Coalsnaughton Twinning: Coalsnaughton International Links Group had contacted us to ask if we know if Coalsnaughton has ever been twinned with any towns or villages across the world.  No-one present is aware of any.

Planning report – MT -
Land to the north of Cemetery Lodge, Tillicoultry: Clayton Care has submitted a further application for this site for two detached houses with two detached garages, despite them already having planning permission in place for the erection of a care home facility; Cllr Balsillie advised us that it is acceptable for an additional application to be lodged without withdrawing an existing one.  ACTIONS: (1) MT to lodge an objection to this new application on behalf of the CC, and (2) Cllr Balsillie will find out re up-to-date training on dealing with planning applications.
Social Committee report – 
Gala Day: this has been arranged for Father’s Day (21 June).  Our first meeting has been arranged for Thursday 20 February at the Royal Arms at 7.00 pm.  
Councillors’ reports – 
Cllr Benny: everyone is working away in the background, and the budget deadline is 11 March.

Cllr Balsillie: he advised us that our response to Clacks Council’s Local Development Plan consultation is very important, eg our thoughts on types of housing would be helpful.  Also, our Community Action Plan should feed into views on the Local Development Plan which acts as a baseline to apply for grants.  Electric bikes are now available for hire in Tillicoultry (on the cycle path alongside the Devonvale Hall) and have been supplied by Forth Bikes.  
AOCB – 

Food bank: JE wonders if parcels from the food bank could be brought to Tillicoultry and then delivered to those who can’t afford to travel to collect them from Alloa.  ACTION: Cllr Benny volunteered to speak to CAB to find out the best starting point then possibly do a trial period.  
Sub-committees: DS-J would like an up-to-date list of names/contacts and meeting schedules for all sub-committees.

The next meeting of the CC will be held on Tuesday 10 March 2020 at Coalsnaughton Village Hall, from 7.00 pm to 9.00 pm.
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